Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for July 28, 2015

Regular Meeting ( Emswiler Farms

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune

Directors: Howard Emswiler, Dan McDonnell, Milly Shaffer

Guests: Rose Emswiler, Robert Shaffer

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:33 pm / adjourn at 8:18

Secretary’s Report: Due to Susan’s absence the approval of the June minutes was tabled.

 President’s Report: Tom will schedule a meeting with the LC Foundation in late August to discuss alternative means to selecting award recipients and a possible additional special award.

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:  
Account Balance- Review of  activity, account balance as of July 28 was $10,054.35.  Bev submitted a detailed report of all expenses and income, including fundraisers.  We actually made a profit on the banquet this year.  Membership statistics are: 90 paid members and 13 mailing list subscriptions. 
 

Old Business:

· The 2016 ‘Reunion’ theme was discussed again.  Possible suggestions were; Christmas in June, Sports Night (wear your favorite team’s jersey or colors), and a repeat of School Spirit night (aka Maroon and Gold night).

· Final comments on the 2015 ‘Banquet’ were discussed.  The most comments were to shorten the program after dinner.  Tom and Barb have volunteered to MC next year’s ‘Reunion’ and have promised to keep it brief, on point and on time.

· Tom has completed the conversion on the Alumni database from Access to Excel, copies will be disbursed to other officers for safekeeping.

· Tom will schedule a meeting again with the LC Foundation in late August to discuss alternative means to selecting award recipients and possibly a special (vocational) type award.  It also appears as though we need to visit/meet with high school counselors each year to ensure our scholarships are promoted to the seniors and secure a spot on the awards program.

· Dan reported that the brick order has been submitted to the engraver and should be ready for pickup in the next couple weeks.  Motion made by Milly to pay the engraver, second by Dan, motion passed.

New Business: 

· Scholarship contribution to LC Foundation.  After a thorough review of the treasurer’s report, and the scholarship donations received with memberships, the Board agreed on $6,500 to be deposited to the scholarship account.  Motion by Dan, second by Howard, motion passed.

· Howard asked if we should be sending out more invitations to non-members, in an effort to grow the Reunion (banquet).  Currently we send out invitations to the following classes; 10, 20, 25, 30, 40, 50, and 60+ year classes.  The number of invitations sent out last year was over 500 with only about 100 being members.  In addition we post all reunion information (announcements) on our website and our FaceBook group.  

· Bev was asked and agreed to send out hand written ‘thank you’ notes to those that donated $50 or more to the scholarship fund.

Committee Reports: 

· Webmaster: Dan was asked and agreed to develop a Sponsor’s Appreciation Page for our website.  

· Newsletter:  Tom asked for articles for the next newsletter that is scheduled to go out the end of September.

· FaceBook group:  Current membership is 1,479 and continues to be very active.

Open Floor / Comments: 

· Tom spoke of a need for donations at the local LEADS food pantry.  Howard suggested that we could possibly ask those coming to the reunion next year to bring a donation (can goods or dry food packages).

· Thank you to Howard and Rose Emswiler for allowing the Alumni to meet in their home.  A special thanks to Rose for the snacks and drinks.

Submitted: Tom Dunkle
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